
 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Compassionate 

Care &   

Education. 

 

Our  Mission 
At Franciscan Hospital for Children, our mission is to provide 
compassionate care and education to children with special health 
care needs and to help them reach their full potential. 
 

Our Vision 
Our vision is to create a pediatric center for children with special 
needs that is a nationally and internationally recognized model, 
leader, and advocate of care that offers the best  possible outcome 
for children with special needs. 
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‘I extend a  

sincere  

thank you  

to all staff.’ 

 

Message from our Leadership 
 

Dear Friends, 
Our annual report for 2006 celebrates countless individuals and 
colleagues, local organizations, and our corporate partners.  It 
celebrates the accomplishments of the past year, and the      
success stories for which we are privileged to have shared with 
our patients and their families. 
 
Whether you are a parent or other caregiver, a close family friend, or relative of a young patient who has 
spent time at Franciscan, you already know the caliber of our professional staff.  We are fortunate that we 
have a skilled and compassionate workforce, a group of professionals who deliver the kind of care we 
would want for our own children. We are truly grateful for the trust that so many people place in us. 
 
Delivering exceptional care to those who need us most is not something we take for granted. Each day we 
are thankful that so many talented people choose to work here.  On behalf of the administrative team and 
the Hospital’s Board of Directors, I extend a sincere “thank you” to all staff. 
 
And to everyone who has a role in making this Hospital the great place that it is, I salute you.  To        
everyone who volunteers at the Hospital, know how much we appreciate your time.  And to our donors 
and all who attend our special events, and all of the people who help behind the scenes, know that your 
hard work, commitment, and generosity to the Hospital is recognized. 
 
Running this Hospital is after all, a team effort.  Feel good about the work you have done and the 
achievements we have made together. You have allowed us to fulfill our mission.  And by all means,   
continue to stay involved.  We can not do the work without you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Paul J. DellaRocco,  

President & Chief Executive Officer. 
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Year 2006 In Review 

 

 

CLAD 2006 

Left to Right: Paul J. DellaRocco, CEO of Franciscan Hospital, Kim & Chris Prefontaine of the Prefontaine Foundation, Norah Jane Scholl (2006 
Profile in Children’s Courage Award  Winner), Kim Jacobs of The Boston Bruins, Giselle Tejeda a former patient, Natalie Jacobson of Channel 5 and 
Dr. James Mandel, CEO of Children’s Hospital Boston. 

 

The 2006 Community Leadership Award Dinner hosted over 500 friends and supporters of the 
hospital. The event held in September honored Children’s Hospital Boston, the Boston Bruins 
and Norah Scholl, a very special patient of FHFC.  The event which was co-chaired by a       
prestigious list of former CLAD honorees raised over $900,000.00. 

Our special thanks goes out to the 2006 Community Leadership Award Dinner Chair Group: 
Harold and Maura Brown, Doug Chamberlain, Joe DiLorenzo, Tim Fallon, Thomas Galligan, 
Steve Grossman, Regina Pisa, Elaine Schuster, and Barbara and Edward Swartz. 

 

5th Annual Friends Ball  

Left to Right: 2006 Co-Chairs Margo Shields, Marianne Sullivan & Laura Novack-Pontin, Senator and Vickie Tolman, Judy & Jonathan   
Parkhurst. 

 

The 2006 Friends Ball hosted at the Boston Harbor Hotel in February successfully raised      
$220, 000 for the Hospital. The event which was attended by over 270 patrons owes its success 
to the friends of Franciscan, a volunteer group of successful professionals and members of the 
community who are committed to increasing the financial resources of FHFC. 

The Hospital would like to thank its generous sponsors, particularly the Boston Harbor Hotel, 
which generously hosted the event. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FHFC believes in 
helping all     

children lead 
healthy and safe 

lives. 

 

Year 2006 In Review 

Community Outreach 

At Franciscan Hospital for Children, our health care professionals are often involved in          
initiatives that help the communities and its young citizens. Franciscan Hospital for Children  
believes in helping all children lead healthy and safe lives.  

 

Annual WATCH Conference 

Franciscan Hospital for Children is “host” to 
WATCH (World Against Toys Causing Harm) 
Press Conferences held twice a year. By joining 
with WATCH Directors, Attorneys James Swartz 
and Joan Siff, the  Hospital provides local   media 
outlets with information to help children enjoy 
safe summers and    prevent injuries from toys. 
Dr. Linda Nelson, pediatrician, helps get informa-
tion about safety to the communities-at-large just 
in time for summer, and once again, in the fall, 
before the start of the holiday shopping season. 

                             Dr. Linda Nelson   

 

Reading is Fundamental Book  
Donation  Program 
This program makes it possible for all    
children who are treated at the Hospital to 
receive a new book of their very own. Dr. 
Shauna Downey, pediatrician, coordinates 
the Hospital’s Reading Is Fundamental    
Program. 
 
 
     
                                                                                             Dr. Shauna Downey reading to a patient 

      

Bike Safety Program 
Franciscan Hospital for Children distributed free 
bike helmets to kids as part of a joint program with 
the Governor’s Highway Safety Bureau.             
Pediatricians were on hand to measure heads for 
proper fit. In less than 2 days, 75 helmets were 
handed out to children from the community. 
 
 
 



 

 

  

Year 2006 in Review 

Community Partners 

 

The Wakefield Warriors Program 

Tim Wakefield's Warriors Program continues to     
enable patients from Franciscan to visit and watch  
batting practice before all Tuesday Home games.    
Patients always leave Fenway with T-shirts, gifts,  
autographs and smiles. 

The Boston Bruins 

The Boston Bruins have been long-time supporters 
of the Hospital and its mission. Currently, the Bruins 
have generously provided funding for the renovation 
of the Pulmonary Rehabilitation Unit at Franciscan.  
The project is scheduled to be begin soon. 

 

New Balance Corporation 

Our friends at New Balance have provided support 
to the Hospital over the years in numerous ways.  

Among the projects that are currently supported by 
New Balance is the Children’s Wellness Initiative, a 
program that provides outreach mental health      
services to children in selected local schools. 

 

Mike FM Radio 

Mike FM Radio held a day-long Random Act of  
Kindness drive on behalf of the Hospital to encourage 
the listening public to request a song and make a    
donation to support programs at the Franciscan. 

To kick off the drive, Mike FM threw a Mascot Party 
for the kids at the Hospital. 



 

 

  

Hospital Improvements 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Teen Play Area: The Lizard Lounge 

Renovation projects completed on the Pediatric   
Rehabilitation Unit in 2006 include a new state of 
the art, handicapped accessible play area for Teens.  

This project was made possible by support received 
from the Pitching in for Kids Foundation and Tim 
Wakefield. 

 

KDS Excel Kitchen 

Through a Trust  Donation to The Kennedy Day 
School, a state-of-the-art kitchen and laundry room 
was constructed.  

The newly installed equipment allows for  enhanced 
accessibility. Now, children in the Day School can 
learn basic life skills needed so they can be more   
independent in their post-school days. 

 

Toys ‘R’ Us Children’s Fund  

Starlight Site 

The new Starlight Starbright Toys R Us playroom is 
a joint creation of a partnership with the Starlight 
Starbright Children's Foundation and the Toys "R" 
Us Children's Fund.  This room now serves as a fully 
equipped child friendly area that younger children 
use to play and learn.  

 

The Hyman Novack Medical Day Care Center 

The Medical Day Care Center was recently renovated and the 
Center was renamed the Hyman Novack Medical Day Care   
Center in honor of Mr. Hyman Novack, a true friend and      
supporter of Franciscan Hospital. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Outstanding, 
above  

and  

beyond,  

over-the-top….’ 

Testimonials 
 

“Above and Beyond” 

Ask our patients.  Talk with their families.  Over and over you will hear about the high quality of care  
provided at Franciscan Hospital for Children.  You will hear about the dedicated team of professionals.  
You will hear about compassion; you will hear about the concern for both patients and their family   
members. 
 
Over the years, Franciscan Hospital for Children has developed a reputation as one of the nations’ largest 
pediatric rehabilitation hospitals – a place where the staff is known and respected for going “above and   
beyond.”  When you talk with patients and their families, they may tell you of two or three people who 
made a significant difference in their lives. Most often, they are the front-line caregivers: physicians, 
nurses and therapists.   These staff members positively impact our patients’ lives because of their         
expertise, and because they have the entire Franciscan team – from the president to the housekeeper – 
focused on the patient and supporting their efforts. 
 
We salute our entire team, a group that’s second to none, and stronger because of one another.  In most 
instances, superlatives like “outstanding,” “above and beyond,” “over-the-top” and other adjectives are 
used to describe a staff person or a group who goes “the extra mile.” 

“Here are a few of the many comments we received from our patients’ parents: 
“The staff is the most engaging and accommodating we’ve ever encountered in a health care setting.”     
Parent. 
 
“I truly am grateful for all of the support and wonderful people we encountered at Franciscan. Our lives are so much better because 
of them.” 
Parent. 
 
And we hear from health care professionals as well: 

“As a pulmonologist it is very reassuring to know that our patients will receive great respiratory care in a    
family-centered, loving environment.” 
 
Dennis C. Stokes, MD 
Pediatric Pulmonologist. Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth &Professor of Pediatrics. Dartmouth Medical 
School 
 
“There are times each year when some of our patients are in need of transitional or rehabilitation services 
bridging the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit and home with their families.  The Franciscan Hospital for Children 
is the best in delivering such comprehensive care.  Their staff is utmost professional and the care and        
compassion they bestow on their patients is simply second to none.” 
Robert M. Insoft, MD 
Medical Director, Neonatal Intensive Care Unit, Massachusetts General Hospital 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Donate online 
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Financial Performance 

Focus on Philanthropy 
Thanks to the generous support of friends and benefactors, children from Massachusetts, the United States and 
around the globe have found hope through the care and treatment provided at Franciscan Hospital.  The    
support we receive from countless individuals is essential to the Hospital’s ability to provide the finest care for 
our patients. Ways you can help: 

• Consider making a donation.  Make a secure online donation at www.franciscanhospital.org. 

• Attend a special event. For information on upcoming events,  please call (617) 779 1414. 

• Donate your vehicle. Call 1-800-568-8688 for more information. 

• Consider a planned gift to the Hospital. Please call (617) 254 -3800 ext 3084 for more information.. 

• Become a corporate partner by making a gift, funding a grant or sponsoring an event. 

For more information on supporting the Hospital, please call the Development Dept. at  617-779-1139. 

Combined Statement of Revenue and Expenses
For the years ended September 30, 2006 and 2005

2006 2005

Total Revenue 41,615,000$         40,409,000$      

Expenses

Salaries & Benefits 26,229,000          25,000,000       
Supplies and Purchased Services 12,625,000          12,630,000       
Depreciation 1,420,000            1,212,000         
Interest 423,000               207,000            
Provision for Doubtful Accounts 656,000               1,292,000         

Total Expenses 41,353,000          40,341,000       

Operating Income 262,000$              68,000$             

Consolidated Balance Sheet
For the years ended September 30, 2006 and 2005

2006 2005
Assets
Total Current Assets 8,638,000$           7,893,000$        
Total assets whose use is limited or restricted 2,967,000            2,198,000         
Property and equipment, net 13,233,000          13,286,000       
Total Assets 24,838,000$         23,377,000$      
 
Total Current Liabilities 7,300,000$           7,350,000$        
Total Long Term Liabilities 6,859,000            6,073,000         
Total Net Assets 10,679,000          9,954,000         

Total Liabilities and Net Assets 24,838,000$         23,377,000$      

Selected Comparative Statistics                                 
2006 2005

Patient Days 18,892                 18,150              
Average Length of Stay 31.28                   39.98                
Residential Days 10,369                 9,859                
Outpatient Procedures 259,078               256,704            
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Fiscal Year 2006 
 

$100,000 and up 

Anonymous 

New Balance Foundation 

William Randolph Hearst Foundation 
 

$25,000 to $99,999 

Batista Snyder Partnership 

Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts     
Foundation 

Boston College Dance Marathon 

Deborah Munroe Noonan Memorial Fund 

Harry M. Pethybridge Trust 

Knights of Columbus 

Oral Health Foundation 

Judy S. & Jonathan T. Parkhurst 

Robert Wood Johnson Foundation 

Ronald McDonald House Charities 

Starlight Starbright Children's Foundation 

The Hamilton Company 

The Yawkey Foundation 
 

$10,000 to $24,999 

American Academy of Child and Adolescent 
Psychiatry 

Boston Red Sox 

Cabot Park Trust 

Cambridge Savings Charitable Foundation 

Douglas C. Chamberlain, CFA, Appleton    
Partners, Inc. 

CIBC World Markets 

Ferguson Family Foundation 

Goodwin Procter, LLP 

John W. Alden Trust 

Millipore Foundation 

Novack Family Foundation 

The Novack Family 

Pitching In For Kids 

Grady & Daniel Scholl 

Sean McDonough Foundation 

Tracie & Richard Sullivan 

The Doug Flutie Jr. Foundation for Autism, Inc. 

The Kessler Family Foundation 

The Peabody Foundation 

Thoracic Foundation 

TJX Foundation, Inc. 

Tudor Investment Corporation 

Christina & Adam Whitman 
 

$5,000 to $9,999 

21 Nickels 

Allston Car Wash 

Jean & Richard Barrett 

Biogen IDEC, Inc. 

Christmas Charitable Trust 

Corby Capital Markets, Inc. 

Feeley & Driscoll, P.C. 

Franciscan Hospital for Children Medical/Dental 
Staff 

Gaelic Athletic Association 

H.P. Hood Inc. 

Haelen Health Systems 

Kathleen & Edward Kelly 

Klarman Family Foundation 

Lotta M. Crabtree Fund 

Jane L. Lundquist 

Pod Holding, Inc. 

Maria Serwin & Chris Beuscher 

The Giving Tree Foundation 

Trust Family Foundation 

VPNE Parking Solutions, LLC 

Tim Wakefield 
 

$2,500 to $4,999 

Boston College 

Allston/Brighton Boston College Community 
Fund 

Brian R. McNeil Foundation 

Kathleen M. Burge 

Jeremy T. Chenette 

Citius Printing & Graphics, LLC 

Suzanne Radono & Mark Forsyth 

Mark Forziati 

Franciscan Missionaries of Mary Provincialate 

Margaret & Michael Heffernan 

John Hancock Financial Services, Inc. 

Joseph J. Lennon 

Matthew Nagle Spinal Injury Foundation 

Natalie & Alan Miller 

Julie & Brian Mulvey 

Juliet F. Nagle 

Karol & Robert Needham 

Pfizer Foundation Matching Gifts Program 

ProMutual Group 

Rodman Ford Sales, Inc. 

Barbara & Alan Shoolman 

Susan & Barry Tatelman 

The Bay State Federal Savings Charitable     
Foundation 

The Prefontaine Family Foundation 

The Warren Group 

Ted & Simone Winston 
 
$1,000 to $2,499 

Beverly Morrison, M.D. & C. Coe Agee, M.D. 

Pat & John Alterisio 

Marjorie & David Altschuler 

Peggy & Edward Bell 

Assunta & Nicolo Bello 

Bob's Discount Furniture Charitable            
Foundation, Inc.  

Carol Boudreau & William Seibel 

Maureen & Ed Chapman 

Comcast Northern Division 

Barbara Cox 

Carolynne & John Cronin 

CVS 

Robin & David D'Ambra 

Sandra & Charles Delaney 

Delta Delta Delta 

Delta Dental of Massachusetts 

Deborah & Michael DiFranza 

Julia & David Dorci 

Dennis W. Driscoll 

Rosemary S. Dwyer 

Alice & Kevin Fitzgerald 

Judy & Peter Frodigh 

Global Companies, LLC 

Eileen & Charles Glovsky 

Somers Pubs 

Dr. Kristine Grazioso 

Liz & Arthur Greenwood 

Barbara & Steve Grossman 

Katherine A. Haltom, D.M.D. 

Theresa & Robert Hamm 

Laura & Todd Harris 

Caroline & Thomas Hovey 

Hudson Respiratory Care, Inc. 

Investment Captial Mortgage, LLC 

Irving Kohn Foundation, Inc. 

Jack Williams Endowment For Wednesday's 
Child, Inc. 

Daniel & Elizabeth Jick Fund 

Roberta & Thomas Kelly 

Richard J. Kennedy 

Karen & William Kindle 

Kiwanis Club 

Amy & Michael Kopfler 

Anne Kubik & Michael Krupka 

Lee Kennedy Company, Inc. 

Christa & Mark Lopez 

Janice M. Lordan 

Marr Companies 

Ellyn A. McColgan 

Patricia & Douglas McGregor 

Cecelia & Nicholas Mezza 

Special Thanks To Our Donors 



 

 

 Special Thanks To Our Donors 
Lorraine & Sidney Miller 

Mintz, Levin, Cohn, Ferris, Glovsky &  Popeo, 
P.C. 

Mosiki Development, Inc. 

Joseph E. Mullaney, III 

Jane P. Levenson 

Newton Police Memorial Fund 

Novartis Institutes for Biomedical Research, 
Inc. 

Darlene & Owen O'Neill 

Pagano Media, Inc. 

Denise & Joseph Palombo 

Julianne Pemberton & Kent Plunkett 

Regina M. Pisa 

Carolyn & Robert Powell 

Lin & Bob Prefontaine 

Kim & Chris Prefontaine 

Maxine & Ronald Rubin, M.D. 

Demetre Samellas 

Sappi Fine Paper 

Stephen Sarcia 

Sharon & Thomas Scafidi, The Common Cafe 

Seaport Hotel 

Gertrude F. Shelley 

Jon A. Shipp 

Pamela & Neil Small 

Terrence Smith 

John F. Sullivan 

Marianne F. Sullivan 

Susan Alterisio Cardelle Charities, Inc. 

The Honorable Steven A. Tolman 

Bonnie Tracy 

W.B. Mason Co., Inc. 

Dr. Richard Weiner 

Angela & Michael Winston 

Vivian & Walter Zagrobski 
 
$500 to $999 

Cynthia & Jack Aber 

Shameen E. Anthanio-Williams 

Azione Cattolica Italiana of Newton 

Bose Foundation, Inc. 

Boston University 

Sonya & Stephen Bosze 

David W. Brigham 

Brighton Board of Trade 

Cambridge Trust Company 

Robert W. Canfield, Jr. 

Alan Carlisle 

Debora & Dom Champa 

Allison & Michael Cofone 

Data Sys Corporation 

Selena & Paul DellaRocco 

Kathleen & Gerald Dufromont 

Eastern Insurance 

ExxonMobil Corporation Educational Alliance 

Carol Ann Fallon 

Fred C. Church Insurance 

Gillette Company Matching Gift Program 

Carolyn & Paul Goodman 

Patricia & Robert Gowdy 

Nancy L. Herring 

Huron Consulting 

Industrial Credit Union 

Melagros Jaquez 

Joseph W. Kain 

Katie & Bob Kashian 

Heather & Jamil Khan 

Elaine & Edward Koplovsky 

Michael J. Kosek 

Katherine & Joseph Lazarek 

Long Bay Management Company 

Brian MacDonald 

Andrea & James Maher 

Leslie & Bruce Male 

Robert Mandell 

Debbie & James McSweeney 

Leslie & Paul Meinhart 

Linda & Saul Natansohn 

Northeastern University 

Dr. Jane O'Brien 

Donna & William O'Brien 

Pawtucket Red Sox 

Lori & David Place 

Regan Communications Group, Inc. 

Geraldine & John Rogers 

Phyllis & Nicholas Russo 

Scholastic, Inc. 

Senior Aerospace Metal Bellows 

Margo & Peter Shields 

Dorothea & Robert Silk 

Margaret & James Smith 

South Shore Imports 

Stop Loss Insurance Brokers, Inc. 

Supreme Energy, LLC 

Telephone Workers Credit Union 

The Fay School 

James F. Tieso 

United Way of Massachusetts Bay 

Vitale, Caturano & Company Foundation 

Lindsay & Richard Watson, Jr. 
 
Memorial Funds 

Satyadas Antony 

Christina M. Ciccolo 

Herbert Clarke 

Army Captian David Scott Connolly 

Harold DeRoche 

Elizabeth L. Finnegan 

Barbara E. Kain 

Walter Lennon 

Edmund "Teddy" Clifford 

Billy O'Brien 

John C. Russo 

Ida Scarinci 

Erika Schlik 

Theresa Thomas 

Jamie Willox 
 
In Kind Donations 

21 Nickels 

Ameriquest Capital 

George & Christine Bethoney 

Mary Ellen Bickerton 

Boston Harbor Hotel 

Richard Carroll 

The Center for Pediatric Dental Care 

Coine' Corporate Training 

Mr. and Mrs. Connolly 

Johnny Damon  

Disney Worldwide Outreach 

Laurie Duggan, Gund 

The Hamilton Company 

Cheryl & Mark Henderson 

Elizabeth Hirshom 

Nancy Lurie Marks Family Foundation 

Newton Police Memorial Fund 

Michelle Pilat 

Kim & Chris Prefontaine 

Reading Is Fundamental, Inc. 

Charles E. Salamone 

Susan Alterisio Cardelle Charities, Inc. 

Tim Wakefield 

Microsoft Corporation 

 

Should you be listed incorrectly or omitted 
inadvertently, please accept our sincere 
apologies and notify the Development 
Department at 617-779-1139. 
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